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NHS England/DHSC have now finalised how the DDRB
     Award of 6% for Contractors will be implemented.

The aggregate rise in the 2024/25 GS (Global Sum) 
     payment per weighted patient will be 7.4% (topping up the
     April 2024 2% GS uplift to reach this year's DDRB Award).

This results in a new GS payment per weighted patient of £112.50 – an
increase of £7.77 compared to 2023/24. The OOHs deduction remains at 4.75%
and in absolute terms this will change from £4.97 to £5.34, aligning with the
total uplift of 7.4%.

The value of each QOF point increase relates to the Contractor Population
Index; the average practice list size rose to 9,964 on 1/1/24 and the QOF point
value in 2024/25 will therefore be £220.62 compared with £213.43 in 2023/24
(an increase of 3.4%).

The DDRB has also recommended a 6% increase to GP sessional colleagues’
salary scales from 1 April 2024 (please see notes in GPC letter).

The Government has announced it has accepted the
recommendations of the 2024 DDRB Report. For the first
year since the 2019/20 – 2023/24 multi-year deal, the

DDRB has made recommendations in relation to both GP
contractors / partners and salaried colleagues.

FEATURED  ART ICLE :  DDRB  UPL I FT
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Article written by Kate Pilton, Chief Operating Officer , Lincolnshire LMC
Date 27/08/2024

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fi.emlfiles4.com%2Fcmpdoc%2F2%2F5%2F8%2F0%2F5%2F3%2Ffiles%2F8489_letter-ddrb.pdf%3Futm_campaign%3D339806_22082024%2520NEWSLETTER%2520GPs%2520England%2520M%2520CMP-03309-M7D4Z%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3DThe%2520British%2520Medical%2520Association%2520%2528Comms%2520Engagment%2529%26dm_t%3D0%2C0%2C0%2C0%2C0&data=05%7C02%7Claura.harrison78%40nhs.net%7C37f54a5fd6fa4639322d08dcc666750e%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638603390550527131%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=l2U6qB39flfZEdisuDFHkP0Tx%2BmvNwgt3NVj5lhKAII%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Freview-body-on-doctors-and-dentists-remuneration-52nd-report-2024&data=05%7C02%7Claura.harrison78%40nhs.net%7C37f54a5fd6fa4639322d08dcc666750e%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638603390550509148%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7pXkKlMLtq4oKNtnU2zWYOK2yZJM4iY%2BOqhwUz0Ag7w%3D&reserved=0


The survey will be close at 9am, Tuesday 17 September. 
 
BMA recommend that respondents have relevant information to hand before starting the survey:
they will need GP practice accounts for 2022/23 and 2023/24, expenditure data for April 2023 and
April 2024, and information on staff numbers and practice list size.

Take the survey: https://www.research.net/r/H9CYXCP
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PRACT ICE  F INANCE  SURVEY  –
SUMMER  2024

We appreciate how hard the past few months have been for
GP contractors and their managers. This is your opportunity to
feed into an evidence base demonstrating the impact of
inflation and rising costs, over the last couple of years, on GP
practices across England.

Article written by Kate Pilton, Chief Operating Officer , Lincolnshire
LMC | Date 27/08/2024

The BMA are inviting practices in England to complete their Practice Finance survey. The aim is to
build evidence for the GPC England team to support the annual contract negotiations.

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.research.net%2Fr%2FH9CYXCP&data=05%7C02%7Claura.harrison78%40nhs.net%7C75ef26e05648489ba11b08dcc67136b5%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638603436756266367%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bksiNTBxWYXTYtH%2B7WfafOIxyUYUKlnIwp97aYr4Fkc%3D&reserved=0


BMA SESS IONAL  GP  CONFERENCE  2024 :
D IVERS ITY ,  OPPORTUN ITY ,  SAFETY

The GPC are now analysing the information they have been sent and will
issue a further update with more information. At the present time they ask

that you defer making a decision this week and await further
communication from them.

You will have received in your practice a request to share telephony data due
 to a Data Provision Notice. This email will have been sent to the main practice 
contact registered with the CQC. 

GPC have received additional documentation and messaging from NHSE on 
this issue. David Wrigley and Mark Coley met NHSE yesterday on the topic.
 They were given 24hrs notice of the data request and documentation 
associated with it. 
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DATA  REQUEST  FOR  CLOUD BASED
TELEPHONY  STAT IST ICS

Articles written by Kate Pilton, Chief Operating Officer , Lincolnshire LMC
Date 23/08/204 & 27/08/2024

A conference for sessional GPs is happening at BMA House and online on 20
September. It’s free for members, but non-members can also attend.

This event will give you information and updates on topical issues including future models of general
practice and establishing professional relationships with new clinical roles such as ARRS staff and
PAs. Breakout groups will provide practical advice and guidance on a choice of topics in smaller
groups.

Check out the details of the day and register your place here

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ft.co%2FWj89RHdOkL&data=05%7C02%7Claura.harrison78%40nhs.net%7Cecea0909f80b4187e5cf08dcc66483fa%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638603382219375075%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=x5iZXUrK4AG3tIA8jfMH2QSv38YbOti3t7fbudiWPRU%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ft.co%2FWj89RHdOkL&data=05%7C02%7Claura.harrison78%40nhs.net%7Cecea0909f80b4187e5cf08dcc66483fa%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638603382219375075%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=x5iZXUrK4AG3tIA8jfMH2QSv38YbOti3t7fbudiWPRU%3D&reserved=0


RESPONSE  TO  THE  INTER IM  F IND INGS  OF
THE  DASH  REV IEW INTO  CQC ’ S
OPERAT IONAL  EFFECT IVENESS

Back to contents page

BMA have produced information for salaried and locum colleagues
around GP collective action.
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BMA COLLECT IVE  ACT ION  GU IDANCE
FOR  SALAR IED  AND  LOCUM COLLEAGUES

Article written by Dr Reid Baker, Medical Director , Lincolnshire LMC
Date: 28/08/2024

https://www.bma.org.uk/our-campaigns/gp-
campaigns/contracts/guidance-for-gp-collective-action

As practices across Lincolnshire begin to undertake actions, this guidance may be useful to
understand what you need to be aware of and discuss in your practice.

 
Follow the link below for the BMA guidance documents.

After the Cabinet Office and Department of Health and Social Care
published the interim findings of their review into CQC’s effectiveness
earlier this week, Kate Terroni, Interim Chief Executive of the Care Quality
Commission (CQC) has published a letter in response. 

The letter outlined the CQC’s acceptance of the recommendations and
provided key areas of improvement.

Terroni also apologised for the CQCs past mistakes and is now
committed to rebuilding trust through partnership and transparency with
providers and patients. 

Full summary below:

https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/response-to-the-interim-findings-
of-the-dash-review-into-cqcs-operational-effectiveness/

https://www.bma.org.uk/our-campaigns/gp-campaigns/contracts/guidance-for-gp-collective-action
https://www.bma.org.uk/our-campaigns/gp-campaigns/contracts/guidance-for-gp-collective-action
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/response-to-the-interim-findings-of-the-dash-review-into-cqcs-operational-effectiveness/
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/response-to-the-interim-findings-of-the-dash-review-into-cqcs-operational-effectiveness/
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GUIDANCE  FOR  GP  SURGER IES  ON
PAT IENTS  RECORD INGS  CONSULTAT IONS

Article written by Nick Turner, Practice Support Officer, Lincolnshire
LMC | Date 27/08/2024

Guidance has been developed to assist GP surgeries in navigating the
growing trend of patients requesting to record consultations. With patients

increasingly using smartphones and other devices to record their
interactions with healthcare professionals, it's important to establish clear

practices that respect both patient rights and doctor privacy. 

Our guidance consolidates advice from the General
Medical Council (GMC), the British Medical Association
(BMA), and the Medical Defence Union (MDU) to provide
practical recommendations for handling recording
requests in a manner that maintains trust and
professionalism in the doctor-patient relationship.

For further details, this guidance draws on insights from
the BMA's article on patient recordings, and the MDU's
perspectives on recording consultations and handling
covert recordings.

Areas covered in the document:

Encouraging Open Recording:
      - Support for Recordings
      - Patient Rights
      - Doctor’s Privacy

Handling Recording Requests:
      - Responding to Requests
      - Addressing Concerns

Dealing with Covert Recordings:
      - Professional Conduct
      - Continuing Care

Legal Considerations:
      - GMC Expectations
      - MDU Advice

Please follow the below link to see the full guidance:

www.lincslmc.co.uk/guidance-for-gp-
surgeries-on-patient-recordings/

https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/ethics/confidentiality-and-health-records/patients-recording-consultations
https://www.themdu.com/guidance-and-advice/guides/patients-wanting-to-record-consultations
https://mdujournal.themdu.com/issue-archive/summer-2019/patients-recording-consultations
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/guidance-for-gp-surgeries-on-patient-recordings/
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/guidance-for-gp-surgeries-on-patient-recordings/
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AUGUST  2024  GMS  CONTRACT
VAR IAT ION  NOT ICES

Articles written by Kate Pilton, Chief Operating Officer , Lincolnshire
LMC | Date: 28/08/2024

ICBs will be sending out Contract Variation Notices for signature, if they have not already done so.
We have had quite a few GPs and PMs asking if the LMC or GPC England have “approved” this
change, or if it is “OK” to sign the contract variation.

This is a nationally imposed change. Your Union, the BMA, has announced a
period of Collective Action. The current imposed GMS contract and associated
funding is widely seen as inadequate to deliver 21st century General Practice.

Therefore, practices may (at any time, but particularly during Collective
Action) opt NOT to sign the Contract Variation Notice. Signing may be seen as
acceptance or even endorsement of the deal NHSE has imposed.

As always, these imposed GMS contract variations will take effect 14 days from the date they are
served on the practice, regardless of whether or not the practice signs.
 
Not signing is a small but potentially useful message back to NHSE, and it will not harm patients or
alter your services or funding in any way. 

We will support any practice who chooses not to participate in “signing” an imposed contract.
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NAT IONAL  MED ICAL  EXAMINER ’ S
GU IDANCE  FOR  ENGLAND AND  WALES

Article written by Nick Turner, Practice Support Officer, Lincolnshire
LMC | Date 12/08/2024

Following regulations laid in Parliament in April 2024, the Death Certification
Reforms come into force on 9 September 2024 (see the end of this summary
for details of the regulations). From this date, all deaths in England and Wales
will be independently reviewed, either by a coroner where they have a duty to
investigate, or by a medical examiner.

Standards for medical examiners are set by the National Medical Examiner for England and Wales,
who is appointed by the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care. This document, effective from
9 September 2024, sets out these standards, and provides guidance for implementing them and
signposts to resources.

Medical examiners are senior doctors who, in the period before a death is registered (5 days),
provide independent scrutiny of deaths in England and Wales not investigated by a coroner.
Normally they work in this role in addition to their normal clinical duties, but will not have provided
care for people whose deaths they review.

Medical examiners, supported by medical examiner officers, are based in local medical examiner
offices. In England each medical examiner office has a lead medical examiner providing overall
leadership to the office, and in Wales the Lead Medical Examiner for Wales has this role. In addition,
NHS England employs regional medical examiners to provide regional leadership and guidance. 

Medical examiners address 3 key questions:
what did the person die from? Ensuring accuracy of the Medical Certificate of Cause of Death
does the death need to be reported to a coroner? Ensuring timely and accurate notification in
line with statutory requirements and guidance
are there any clinical governance concerns? Ensuring the relevant referral is made where
appropriate

The relevant regulations are:

The Medical Certificate of Cause of Death Regulations 2024

The Medical Examiners (England) Regulations 2024

The Medical Examiners (Wales) Regulations 2024

The National Medical Examiner (Add. Functions) Regulations 2024

To view our full guidance, please follow the link below:

https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/national-medical-
examiners-guidance-for-england-and-wales/

https://www.gov.uk/after-a-death/when-a-death-is-reported-to-a-coroner
https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2024/492/contents/made
https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2024/493/contents/made
https://www.legislation.gov.uk/wsi/2024/505/contents/made
https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2024/494/contents/made
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N E W  L I N C O L N S H I R E  G E N E R A L  P R A C T IC E
A P P O I N T M E N T  I N F O G RA P H I C

Using the information provided by NHS digital we have created infographics detailing how
many appointments were made each month by Lincolnshire General Practices, how many
were face-to-face and how many were within 24 hours of contact. 

These can be shared via your practice's social media. 
All of our general practice infographics can be found here:
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/infographics

Do you have an idea for a useful infographic?

If you would like us to create an infographic that will be helpful
for Lincolnshire general practices to share with their patients,
please email us at info@lincslmc.co.uk

In addition to the Appointments infographics, we also create useful infographics with
information to help your patients care for themselves at home and inform patients of key
services.

Infographic created by Laura Harrison, Lincolnshire LMC
Data published by NHS digital: 29/08/2024

https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/infographics/
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/infographics/
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USEFUL  L INKS
Training resources:

Lincolnshire Training Hub
E-Learning for Health (e-LfH)
NB Medical Education
GP Forum CPD Opportunities

Wellbeing Resources: 
10 Top Tips Wellbeing Poster
LMC Wellbeing page

Networking:
Lincoln Medical Society

Newsletters:
NHS people promise bulletins
Sessional GPs e-newsletter
GP Weekly Bulletin (England)
GP Trainee Newsletter
Practice Manager Association News

Buying Group:
Latest LMC Buying Group Update

https://www.facebook.com/lincolnshirelmc/
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/
http://www.instagram.com/lincolnshirelmc
https://x.com/LincolnshireLMC
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/wellbeing-and-support/
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/wellbeing-and-support/
https://www.lincolnshiretraininghub.com/
https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/programmes/
https://www.nbmedical.com/
https://www.nbmedical.com/
https://www.gpforum.com/
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Top-10-Wellbeing-Tips-Final.jpg
https://www.lincslmc.co.uk/wellbeing-and-support/
http://www.lincolnmedicalsociety.org/
https://www.lincolnshiretraininghub.nhs.uk/people-promise/
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-5GIM6-1BJCJOU46E/cr.aspx
http://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-5CKBW-1BJCJOU46E/cr.aspx
http://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-5BUWK-1BJCJOU46E/cr.aspx
https://practicemanagersuk.org/news/
https://us11.campaign-archive.com/?e=&u=ae8a08663d8d6e1465569f620&id=6f31b632d1
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L INCS  LMC VACANCIES  PAGE  IS  CURRENTLY
UPDATED  WEEKLY

V I E W A L L  V A C A N C I E S  H E R E EMAI L  US  YOUR  JOB  L IST ING S

VACANCIES  IN  L INCOLNSH IRE  GENERAL
PRACT ICE

http://www.lincslmc.co.uk/jobs
mailto:info@lincslmc.co.uk

